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TONBRIDGE AND MALLING BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

PLANNING AND TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY BOARD 
 

Wednesday, 2nd October, 2019 
 

Present: Cllr R W Dalton (Chairman), Cllr J L Botten (Vice-Chairman), 
Cllr T Bishop, Cllr M D Boughton, Cllr V M C Branson, 
Cllr D J Cooper, Cllr D A S Davis, Cllr M O Davis, Cllr S A Hudson, 
Cllr D W King, Cllr H S Rogers, Cllr N G Stapleton and Cllr M Taylor 
 

 Councillors Mrs J A Anderson, G C Bridge, A E Clark, N J Heslop, 
M A J Hood, F A Hoskins, K King, J R S Lark, D Lettington, B J Luker, 
Mrs A S Oakley, W E Palmer, M R Rhodes and J L Sergison were 
also present pursuant to Council Procedure Rule No 15.21. 
 

 Apologies for absence were received from Councillors D Keers and 
D Thornewell 
 

PE 19/18  
  

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 
There were no declarations of interest made in accordance with the 
Code of Conduct. 
 

PE 19/19  
  

MINUTES  
 
RESOLVED:  That the notes of the meeting of the Planning and 
Transportation Advisory Board held on 4 June 2019 be approved as a 
correct record and signed by the Chairman. 
 
MATTERS FOR RECOMMENDATION TO THE CABINET 
 

PE 19/20  
  

TUNBRIDGE WELLS LOCAL PLAN REGULATION 18 
CONSULTATION  
 
The report of the Director of Planning, Housing and Environmental 
Health summarised the main cross boundary issues arising from the 
proposals in the Tunbridge Wells draft Local Plan and suggested the key 
matters for inclusion in the response to the Regulation 18 consultation 
which would close on 1 November 2019. 
 
Considerable discussion ensued in which Members raised substantial 
concerns about the impact of the proposed development at Capel, 
Tudeley, Paddock Wood and land adjacent to Longfield Road on 
Tonbridge and its environs in terms of trip generation, traffic congestion, 
pressure on Tonbridge station and parking and other facilities.  The need 
for appropriate infrastructure to be in place prior to development was 
emphasised together with proper regard to flood risk plans, location and 
site constraints of the proposed secondary school, additional health care 
facilities and the Green Belt.  Members expressed significant concern 
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about the soundness of the Plan as currently proposed, particularly in 
relation to the tests of soundness required in paragraph 35 of the 
National Planning Policy Framework regarding agreements with other 
authorities. Officers clarified that these tests were considerations for the 
Inspector when the Plan was examined and not for consulted authorities 
to decide.  It was requested that a strengthened response be prepared 
for consideration by the Cabinet. 
 
RECOMMENDED:  That 
 
(1) the contents of the report be noted; and 

 
(2) a full and robust response to the Tunbridge Wells Local Plan 

Regulation 18 consultation be prepared based on the strong 
concerns and specific additional items to those set out in sections 
1.4 and 1.5 of the report, as expressed by Members at the 
meeting, including a query regarding how the test of soundness at 
NPPF paragraph 35 would be met and the draft response be 
presented to the Cabinet for decision. 
*Referred to Cabinet 

 
MATTERS FOR CONSIDERATION IN PRIVATE 
 

PE 19/21  
  

EXCLUSION OF PRESS AND PUBLIC  
 
There were no matters considered in private. 
 
 
 

The meeting ended at 10.00 pm 
 
 


